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Alison Griffin 
Chief Executive 
Southend Borough Council 

Date 20 February 2018 
Department Planning Policy Team 
Tel. No 01268 208045 
E-Mail               planningpolicy@basildon.gov.uk 

 
 
Dear Alison, 
 
BASILDON BOROUGH LOCAL PLAN 2014-2034: DUTY TO COOPERATE UNMET 
HOUSING NEEDS 
 
I write to you in respects of the Basildon Borough Local Plan 2014-2034 and in particular, the 
challenge it faces in meeting all of its housing needs by the end of the plan period; a need 
which stands at just under 20,000 homes by 2034.  
 
As you are aware from the South Essex 2050 joint workshops and more recently at the 
Association of South Essex Local Authorities (ASELA) meetings, Basildon Borough Council is 
in the concluding stages of finalising its statutory Local Plan, which considers how to manage 
the competing challenges facing the Borough in respects of housing, the economy, town 
centres, the environment and infrastructure.  
 
On 4 January 2018, a Planning Inspectorate Advisory Meeting was held with a practicing 
Planning Inspector to discuss the main challenges that the Basildon Borough Local Plan could 
face in its Examination and finalisation. The meeting was attended by representatives of Essex 
County Council and the Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government. It was an 
extremely useful ‘sense check’ as to whether any particular showstoppers were present that 
could prevent Basildon Borough’s Local Plan legally or soundly moving forward as intended. 
An issue raised by the Inspector at the meeting was the matter of unmet housing needs from 
Basildon Borough during the plan period, whether a solution has been explored in the Housing 
Market Area (HMA) and whether any formal requests had been made to HMA authorities. 
 
The outcomes of that meeting, including recommended remedial actions, were reported to the 
Infrastructure, Growth and Development Committee on 16 January 2018. It delegated to me 
the task of writing to the South Essex Housing Market Area authorities, in respects of our 
unmet housing need and seeking a considered response back from you. I know that your 
Heads of Planning already received an email from Matthew Winslow, our Service Manager – 
Strategic Planning & Housing Strategy on 17 January 2018 alerting them to my formal letter, 
so hopefully this has come as no surprise to you. Subsequently, I know our officers have been 
discussing how considered responses could, in turn, be structured given the South Essex 
2050 work and the future Joint Spatial Plan that will no doubt seek to remedy these matters in 
the future on a more strategic basis.  
 
What was clear from the Planning Inspectorate Advisory meeting was that despite South 
Essex 2050, ASELA and the joint planning solutions we have identified and committed to work 
on to reach more effective strategic and cross boundary solutions in the future, the Basildon 
Borough Local Plan would be agreed for publication and submission BEFORE any outcomes 
of this work had come forward and been agreed formally. It was clear from this discussions 
that this would therefore not be enough to absolve Basildon Borough Council, or any other 
authorities in South Essex from any normal Duty to Cooperate actions in the meantime, hence 
this letter.  
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Lyn Carpenter 
Chief Executive 
Thurrock Council 

Date 20 February 2018 
Department Planning Policy Team 
Tel. No 01268 208045 
E-Mail               planningpolicy@basildon.gov.uk 

 
 
Dear Lyn, 
 
BASILDON BOROUGH LOCAL PLAN 2014-2034: DUTY TO COOPERATE UNMET 
HOUSING NEEDS 
 
I write to you in respects of the Basildon Borough Local Plan 2014-2034 and in particular, the 
challenge it faces in meeting all of its housing needs by the end of the plan period; a need 
which stands at just under 20,000 homes by 2034.  
 
As you are aware from the South Essex 2050 joint workshops and more recently at the 
Association of South Essex Local Authorities (ASELA) meetings, Basildon Borough Council is 
in the concluding stages of finalising its statutory Local Plan, which considers how to manage 
the competing challenges facing the Borough in respects of housing, the economy, town 
centres, the environment and infrastructure.  
 
On 4 January 2018, a Planning Inspectorate Advisory Meeting was held with a practicing 
Planning Inspector to discuss the main challenges that the Basildon Borough Local Plan could 
face in its Examination and finalisation. The meeting was attended by representatives of Essex 
County Council and the Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government. It was an 
extremely useful ‘sense check’ as to whether any particular showstoppers were present that 
could prevent Basildon Borough’s Local Plan legally or soundly moving forward as intended. 
An issue raised by the Inspector at the meeting was the matter of unmet housing needs from 
Basildon Borough during the plan period, whether a solution has been explored in the Housing 
Market Area (HMA) and whether any formal requests had been made to HMA authorities. 
 
The outcomes of that meeting, including recommended remedial actions, were reported to the 
Infrastructure, Growth and Development Committee on 16 January 2018. It delegated to me 
the task of writing to the South Essex Housing Market Area authorities, in respects of our 
unmet housing need and seeking a considered response back from you. I know that your 
Heads of Planning already received an email from Matthew Winslow, our Service Manager – 
Strategic Planning & Housing Strategy on 17 January 2018 alerting them to my formal letter, 
so hopefully this has come as no surprise to you. Subsequently, I know our officers have been 
discussing how considered responses could, in turn, be structured given the South Essex 
2050 work and the future Joint Spatial Plan that will no doubt seek to remedy these matters in 
the future on a more strategic basis.  
 
What was clear from the Planning Inspectorate Advisory meeting was that despite South 
Essex 2050, ASELA and the joint planning solutions we have identified and committed to work 
on to reach more effective strategic and cross boundary solutions in the future, the Basildon 
Borough Local Plan would be agreed for publication and submission BEFORE any outcomes 
of this work had come forward and been agreed formally. It was clear from this discussions 
that this would therefore not be enough to absolve Basildon Borough Council, or any other 
authorities in South Essex from any normal Duty to Cooperate actions in the meantime, hence 
this letter.  
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Shaun Scrutton 
Managing Director 
Rochford District Council 

Date 20 February 2018 
Department Planning Policy Team 
Tel. No 01268 208045 
E-Mail               planningpolicy@basildon.gov.uk 

 
 
Dear Shaun, 
 
BASILDON BOROUGH LOCAL PLAN 2014-2034: DUTY TO COOPERATE UNMET 
HOUSING NEEDS 
 
I write to you in respects of the Basildon Borough Local Plan 2014-2034 and in particular, the 
challenge it faces in meeting all of its housing needs by the end of the plan period; a need 
which stands at just under 20,000 homes by 2034.  
 
As you are aware from the South Essex 2050 joint workshops and more recently at the 
Association of South Essex Local Authorities (ASELA) meetings, Basildon Borough Council is 
in the concluding stages of finalising its statutory Local Plan, which considers how to manage 
the competing challenges facing the Borough in respects of housing, the economy, town 
centres, the environment and infrastructure.  
 
On 4 January 2018, a Planning Inspectorate Advisory Meeting was held with a practicing 
Planning Inspector to discuss the main challenges that the Basildon Borough Local Plan could 
face in its Examination and finalisation. The meeting was attended by representatives of Essex 
County Council and the Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government. It was an 
extremely useful ‘sense check’ as to whether any particular showstoppers were present that 
could prevent Basildon Borough’s Local Plan legally or soundly moving forward as intended. 
An issue raised by the Inspector at the meeting was the matter of unmet housing needs from 
Basildon Borough during the plan period, whether a solution has been explored in the Housing 
Market Area (HMA) and whether any formal requests had been made to HMA authorities. 
 
The outcomes of that meeting, including recommended remedial actions, were reported to the 
Infrastructure, Growth and Development Committee on 16 January 2018. It delegated to me 
the task of writing to the South Essex Housing Market Area authorities, in respects of our 
unmet housing need and seeking a considered response back from you. I know that your 
Heads of Planning already received an email from Matthew Winslow, our Service Manager – 
Strategic Planning & Housing Strategy on 17 January 2018 alerting them to my formal letter, 
so hopefully this has come as no surprise to you. Subsequently, I know our officers have been 
discussing how considered responses could, in turn, be structured given the South Essex 
2050 work and the future Joint Spatial Plan that will no doubt seek to remedy these matters in 
the future on a more strategic basis.  
 
What was clear from the Planning Inspectorate Advisory meeting was that despite South 
Essex 2050, ASELA and the joint planning solutions we have identified and committed to work 
on to reach more effective strategic and cross boundary solutions in the future, the Basildon 
Borough Local Plan would be agreed for publication and submission BEFORE any outcomes 
of this work had come forward and been agreed formally. It was clear from this discussions 
that this would therefore not be enough to absolve Basildon Borough Council, or any other 
authorities in South Essex from any normal Duty to Cooperate actions in the meantime, hence 
this letter.  
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David Marchant  
Chief Executive 
Castle Point Borough Council 

Date 20 February 2018 
Department Planning Policy Team 
Tel. No 01268 208045 
E-Mail               planningpolicy@basildon.gov.uk 

 
 
Dear David, 
 
BASILDON BOROUGH LOCAL PLAN 2014-2034: DUTY TO COOPERATE UNMET 
HOUSING NEEDS 
 
I write to you in respects of the Basildon Borough Local Plan 2014-2034 and in particular, the 
challenge it faces in meeting all of its housing needs by the end of the plan period; a need 
which stands at just under 20,000 homes by 2034.  
 
As you are aware from the South Essex 2050 joint workshops and more recently at the 
Association of South Essex Local Authorities (ASELA) meetings, Basildon Borough Council is 
in the concluding stages of finalising its statutory Local Plan, which considers how to manage 
the competing challenges facing the Borough in respects of housing, the economy, town 
centres, the environment and infrastructure.  
 
On 4 January 2018, a Planning Inspectorate Advisory Meeting was held with a practicing 
Planning Inspector to discuss the main challenges that the Basildon Borough Local Plan could 
face in its Examination and finalisation. The meeting was attended by representatives of Essex 
County Council and the Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government. It was an 
extremely useful ‘sense check’ as to whether any particular showstoppers were present that 
could prevent Basildon Borough’s Local Plan legally or soundly moving forward as intended. 
An issue raised by the Inspector at the meeting was the matter of unmet housing needs from 
Basildon Borough during the plan period, whether a solution has been explored in the Housing 
Market Area (HMA) and whether any formal requests had been made to HMA authorities. 
 
The outcomes of that meeting, including recommended remedial actions, were reported to the 
Infrastructure, Growth and Development Committee on 16 January 2018. It delegated to me 
the task of writing to the South Essex Housing Market Area authorities, in respects of our 
unmet housing need and seeking a considered response back from you. I know that your 
Heads of Planning already received an email from Matthew Winslow, our Service Manager – 
Strategic Planning & Housing Strategy on 17 January 2018 alerting them to my formal letter, 
so hopefully this has come as no surprise to you. Subsequently, I know our officers have been 
discussing how considered responses could, in turn, be structured given the South Essex 
2050 work and the future Joint Spatial Plan that will no doubt seek to remedy these matters in 
the future on a more strategic basis.  
 
What was clear from the Planning Inspectorate Advisory meeting was that despite South 
Essex 2050, ASELA and the joint planning solutions we have identified and committed to work 
on to reach more effective strategic and cross boundary solutions in the future, the Basildon 
Borough Local Plan would be agreed for publication and submission BEFORE any outcomes 
of this work had come forward and been agreed formally. It was clear from this discussions 
that this would therefore not be enough to absolve Basildon Borough Council, or any other 
authorities in South Essex from any normal Duty to Cooperate actions in the meantime, hence 
this letter.  
 










